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Need assistance, information, or 
general help from the city?  email 

311@toronto.ca 

or, call 311 

CALL 911  
to reach emergency services 

 
211 findhelp 

Find community, social, health 
and related government services 

 
Call 211  or visit www.211.ca

 
 

Join our e-news mailing list! 
Send an email to: 
councillor_grimes@toronto.ca 

 
To remove your name from our 
e-blasts, send an email to: 
councillor_grimes@toronto.ca  

 
 Submit your events and updates  
for our e-news to: 
councillor_grimes@toronto.ca  
  

 
Follow us on Facebook 
 

  www.markgrimes.ca 

 

Mimico 20/20 Draft Secondary Plan –Have Your Say! 

After years of consultations, studies and meetings, the Mimico 20/20 project will 
debut at Etobicoke York Community Council on April 9th. Over the past months I 
have endeavoured to meet with the myriad of residents groups, business 
owners, property owners and other stakeholders to gather feedback on the 
proposed Secondary Plan. 

Over the next several days, if you have not done so already, I would urge you to 
take a look at the Mimico 20/20 Draft Secondary Plan and corresponding 
documentation on the 20/20 website: 
http://www.toronto.ca/planning/mimico2020.htm.  

What do you like and what do you not? What, from your perspective, did City 
Planning staff get right and what, if anything, seems strange? Are there any 
details you do not understand and would like clarified before settling on a 
position? What would you change if you could? 

It is possible that the plan, as it stands, will not be the perfect outcome for all 
involved. The unique nature of the challenges and opportunities present in the 
Mimico area make that very difficult. The challenge remains in balancing the 
competing interests in a way that spurs revitalization and best takes advantage 
of the great potential Mimico has to offer. 

The evening of April 9 at 7 p.m. at the Etobicoke Civic Centre will provide the last 
opportunity to make a deputation before the secondary plan is voted on by City 
Council. If you can attend the meeting and would still like to submit your 
comments on record please email them to etcc@toronto.ca. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mark Grimes 

mailto:311@toronto.ca
http://www.211.ca/
http://www.211.ca/
http://tinyurl.com/aypq7fv
http://www.markgrimes.ca/
http://www.toronto.ca/planning/mimico2020.htm


Mimico 20/20 Draft Secondary Plan Now Online 

Hello to all Mimico 20/20 Participants,  

 I'm pleased to advise you that the Notice of Public Meeting for the Mimico-by-the-Lake 2020 Project has been published 
in the newspaper, the Toronto Sun.  The staff report and Mimico-by-the-Lake Secondary Plan are scheduled to be 
presented to Community Council on April 9, 2013.  An evening time of 7 p.m. has been scheduled to hear deputations.  
The newspaper notice and mailed notices contain the information on appearing before Community Council or 
submitting written comments. You can also access this information at http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/tmmis/have-
your-say.htm  

For more information on the project and to view the report please view the website at 
http://www.toronto.ca/planning/mimico2020.htm 

 

 

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/tmmis/have-your-say.htm
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/tmmis/have-your-say.htm
http://www.toronto.ca/planning/mimico2020.htm


Port Lands Public Update Meeting 

Wednesday, April 10th from 7:00 - 9:00 pm 
Riverdale Collegiate Institute (Auditorium), 1094 Gerrard Street East, Toronto, ON M4M 2A1 
Please see map for details 

Join Waterfront Toronto on April 10 for a Port Lands update meeting. 
 
The meeting will provide an update on the various projects happening in the Port Lands, including the next stage of work 
for the Port Lands Acceleration Initiative, an overview and update on the Leslie Barns and associated works with the TTC, 
Tommy Thompson Park improvements and an update on soil recycling. A question and answer session will follow the 
presentations. 
 
For more information, please contact Waterfront Toronto at info@waterfrontoronto.ca or 416-214-1344. 

Toronto Condominium Consultation 

The City of Toronto is consulting with Toronto's condominium occupants. 

The purpose of this consultation is to engage with condo residents, condo boards, businesses located in condo buildings, 
property managers, City staff and others to identify possible changes to City policies as they relate to condo living in 
Toronto. Some examples of existing issues that the City has been made aware of to date include: Access to parks and 
dog parks, recreational and community amenities, parking and visitor parking and childcare options in the 
neighborhood. 

The health of Toronto's condo communities is critical to the future health of our city as a whole. With the number of 
new condos quickly changing the face of Toronto, there's a lively and high profile discussion underway regarding what 
impact these condos will have/are having on the people living in the condos as well as on the broader city. 

The City has retained SWERHUN Inc. as an independent facilitator to conduct the consultations. 

Get Involved 

Take the Condo Living Survey – Round 1 

Thank you for taking the time to fill out this survey! This survey is active from March 29th to April 12th.  

Please share it widely with anyone you feel would be interested. 

This survey is based on the feedback gathered from the first round of public meetings on Condominium Living in Toronto 
held in February and March 2013.  

Your feedback on this survey will help us by: 

1. Confirming the issues related to condo living that were raised frequently during the consultations; 
2. Expanding this list of issues; and 
3. Sharing your ideas for solutions to the issues 

There is a space below each set of issues. Please use this comment space to share your ideas on how to resolve the 
issues.   

 

http://waterfrontoronto.us1.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=4c69743fe945bfd319e7e85cd&id=6b4b6d9424&e=b042291748
mailto:info@waterfrontoronto.ca?subject=Port%20Lands%20Public%20Update%20Meeting
https://www.research.net/s/condoliving1


Support your community! Volunteer opportunity at the Assembly Hall 

The Assembly Hall is looking for volunteers for the Assembly Hall Advisory Committee (AHAC.) The Assembly Hall is a 
vibrant City of Toronto community cultural centre whose mission is to serve as "a gathering place at the heart of the 
Lakeshore, where community and creativity are celebrated and nurtured." This beautifully restored century-old building 
is home to performances, art shows, community open houses, weddings, receptions and much more. 

For more information send an email to assembly@toronto.ca or call us at 416-338-7255. Current openings are for 
the June 2013 – 2015 term. The City of Toronto encourages applications from candidates reflecting Toronto's diverse 
population. Completed applications are due by Friday, April 26, 2013. 

Happening Now at Lakeshore Arts 

For a full listing of ongoing and upcoming events at Lakeshore arts, please visit their website at 
http://www.lakeshorearts.ca/  

APRIL 

SPARK PLUGS.  April 1,8, 15, from 12-1pm 
Location: L Space Gallery. Rm: L1002  
    Humber College, Lakeshore Campus, 21 Colonel Samuel Smith Dr. 
In partnership with Humber College, Lakeshore Arts present a new lunchtime speaker series. Every Monday at noon, 
bring your lunch & join others from the community to learn something new. This speaker series isn’t about what you do, 
it’s about who you are and what fuels you! Come plug what sparks you! 
Please visit www.sparkplugsto.wordpress.com or for more information, contact bebhinn@lakeshorearts.ca or 
ashley.watson@humber.ca 

April 16. Theatre Improve. Learn basic improv techniques in this fun and interactive workshop with performer Lisa 
Amerongen.   

April 30.  Zumba.  Join dance instructor Ashley Seaman to learn how to Zumba! 

LIFE-DRAWING.  April 4, 11, 18, 25 from 7:30-10pm 
Location:  Lakeshore Arts. 2422 Lake Shore Blvd. West. 416.255.7165.   
Drop in sessions held on Thursdays here at Lakeshore Arts. $10. 

CARTOONING CLASS for KIDS, ages 9-12.  April 8 to June 3, from 4-5pm 
Location:  Lakeshore Arts. 2422 Lake Shore Blvd. West. 416.201.7093 
An 8-week cartooning class led by artist Molly Grundy held every Monday, from 4-5pm. Learn illustration techniques and 
create your own cartoons! Registration fee of $100* 
*Subsidies available. Please contact Bebhinn Jennings at bebhinn@lakeshorearts.ca for more info. 

THE SMITH ZONE GALLERY SPACE.  Mon-Fri 9:30-5, Sat 11am-2pm 
Location:  Lakeshore Arts. 2422 Lake Shore Blvd. West. 416.201.7093.   

Until April 11, View the work of Samantha Wehbi (Pieces of Place) and Sandra Laurin (Behind the Land of Smiles; Human 
Trafficking in Thailand) 

April 12 – May 9, presents: Pat Rice 
View the paintings of artist Pat Rice during this exhibition of his work. 

April 13 – presents an Artist Reception, from 12-2pm. 
An opportunity to view the work of and meet artist Pat Rice. 

mailto:assembly@toronto.ca
http://www.lakeshorearts.ca/
http://www.sparkplugsto.wordpress.com/
mailto:bebhinn@lakeshorearts.ca
mailto:ashley.watson@humber.ca


Through the Eyes of an Artist – Opening April 18, from 6 - 8:30 pm 

Location:  The Assembly Hall. 1 Colonel Samuel Smith Dr. 
Over 50 artists work will be celebrated at our 20th annual Exhibition. Show runs till May 14th. Contact the Assembly Hall 
416-338-7255 for gallery hours.  

This Year at Franklin Horner Community Centre 

For a complete list of ongoing and coming events please visit the Franklin Horner website at http://www.franklinhorner.org/ 

APRIL 

*NEW!* 6-Handed Euchre (run by Laura) – Starts Thursday April 4th at 7 pm. 
Come play an old game with a new twist! Thursday evenings in the seniors lounge there will be 6-Handed Euchre and 
light refreshments. $2 members/$3 non-members 

Trio Bravo Concert & Roast Beef Feast – Wednesday April 17th at 12:30 pm.  Concert at 2:00 pm A delicious four course 
roast beef meal at 12:30 followed by a classical music concert by Trio Bravo at 2 pm. This promises to be a wonderful 
afternoon.  Tickets are $20 available in the office. 

Coming Up at the Assembly Hall 

Fleeting Moments Art Show: presented by Janice Ykema 
March 14 – April 11 
Come by and see a selection of acrylic paintings, capturing fleeting moments, captured by the artist's mind in part 
finding parallels between nature and the human condition. Art Show Reception: Thursday, March 21, 7 pm – 9 pm. 
Everyone is welcome and admission is free! Janice will be in attendance every Saturday from 10 am to 1 pm. For more 
information,  
please call 416-338-7255. Show runs March 14 – April 11. Gallery hours: Mon - Fri: 12 - 5 pm and Sat: 10 am - 1 pm. 

Local Events 

Saturday, April 6, 2013 

 

Toronto All-Star Big Band Presents Dear Scotty: Every Day We Think Of You 

A Scholarship Fundraiser in honour of Scotty Woods 
The Assembly Hall 
1 Colonel Samuel Smith Park Dr. 
Tickets $30 
416-231-5695 to order tickets 
www.torontoallstarbigband.com 
 

The Etobicoke Centenial Choir Presents Haydn and Brahms 

The Etobicoke Centennial Choir presents Franz Joseph Haydn’s joyfully expressive Te Deum and Johannes Brahms’ choral 
masterpiece, the deeply moving German Requiem, with its message of comfort and hope for all humanity.  

Conductor:  Henry Renglich, Music Director of the Etobicoke Centennial Choir 
Soloists:    Brenna Conrad, soprano and   David Yung, Baritone 
Date/Time:  Saturday, April 6, 2013 at 7:30 p.m. 
Location:     Humber Valley United Church,  76 Anglesey Blvd., Etobicoke 
Tickets:     $20.00 per ticket, general admission. Tickets available at the door, or call (416)769-9271 to pre-order  

http://www.franklinhorner.org/
http://www.torontoallstarbigband.com/


For further information about this concert or the Etobicoke Centennial Choir, visit www.etobicokecentennialchoir.ca, 
email info@etobicokecentennialchoir.ca or call 416-622-6923. 

Sunday, April 14, 2013 

COMMUNITY INDOOR GARAGE   ****VENDORS WELCOME **** 
The 2013 garage sale season will officially begin on Sunday, April 14th.  This is   when our 2nd annual Garage Sale will take 
place at Legion Hall 101, 3850 Lakeshore Blvd. West (at 41st Street), Longbranch.  

This is a fun opportunity to start your Spring cleaning!  Clear out your clutter, “Zen” your apt or home and rent a table at 
a cost of only $30 + hst.      

Feel free to bring in everything from costume jewelry, knick knacks, toys, books, clothes, gifts, crafts, cds, sporting  
goods, small household items, etc. etc. – you get the idea.   Variety is the spice of life, and your unwanted treasures are 
prized possessions for visitors.     

The sale time is 11 a.m. to 3 p.m., with set up that morning from 9.30 – 10.55 a.m.   There’s plenty of parking, and we 
will do everything we can to promote the event in order to make it a success for you and the community.  To rent a 
table, please call Annie @ 416-876-6311. 

Saturday, April 20, 2013 

Mimico Waterfront Clean-up Day 
Join your friends and neighbours to cleanup the Mimico Waterfront. Garbage bags and gloves will be provided. 
Where: Meet in Amos Waites Park (2445 Lake Shore Blvd West) 
When: April 20, 10:30am - 1pm 

Paws with a Cause 
Dinner and dance: a fundraising event with entertainment in support of service dogs by Warren Retreivers. Featuring 
music by Eclectic Revival and comedian Zabrina Chevannes. 
6 p.m. until midnight 
Royal Canadian Legion 3850 Lake Shore Blvd West 
Tickets $45 

for more information contact info@averysangels.ca 

Horner Ave Seniors Centre Euchre Tournament 
320 Horner Ave. Horner Ave Senior Centre Euchre Tournament. Held on Sat. April 20th 2013 1:00pm 10.00 per team of 2 
to enter. Refreshments and prizes. Contact Penny DeCarlo 416-201-0233. 
Thank you  

 

Sunday, April 21, 2013  

 
Colonel Samuel Smith Park Clean up 
From 9 a.m. until 3 p.m. rain or shine. Come out and help spruce up the waterfront with your neighbours as part of the 
annual cleanup. Garbage bags, water and snacks provided. Bring your own gloves and a pack a picnic lunch. For more 
information contact alan_roy@rogers.com 

Tuesday, April 16, 2013 

Islington Community Wellness Event 
From 2-6 p.m. at Islington United Church 25 Burnhamthorpe Rd. 

http://www.etobicokecentennialchoir.ca/
mailto:info@etobicokecentennialchoir.ca
mailto:info@averysangels.ca


Find out about Tai Chi, meditation, natural remedies, dental advice, energy healing, nutritious food choices, joint health, 
community health services, financial wellness 

May 25 and 26, 2013 

Doors Open Toronto 
Come explore the many hidden gems across the City and right here in Etobicoke Lake Shore as Toronto opens its doors 
to some of its most interesting landmarks and buildings. 

May 31st to June 2nd, 2013 

Sunnyside Beach Juried Art Show 
The sixth annual Sunnyside Beach Juried Art Show & Sale returns to the historic Sunnyside Pavilion from May 31 - June 2, 
2013. Join us as we bring together over 70 emerging and established painters, sculptors, illustrators, photographers and 
installation artists. We are currently welcoming applications from all artists: juried art show applicants, as well as 
performing artists and those with art installation ideas. Application deadline: March 31, 2013 by 11:59 pm. More 
information online at http://www.artinitiatives.ca/sunnyside/home.html  

Tuesday, June 18, 2013 

Party In the Park 2013 
Save the date! The annual Mimico Celebration, Party in the Park, has been set for the evening of June 18th in the John 
English School Yard. Stay tuned for more updates as the date approaches. 

Happening at Humber: Lakeshore Campus Programs and Events 

Art and Photography Short Courses at Humber’s Lakeshore Campus  

Humber College is expanding its visual arts and photography Continuing Education programs to the Lakeshore Campus, 
with a series of short courses in February, March and April.  
 
The highly practical courses are cost-effective and time-efficient. Whether you’re a beginner or have advanced skills, 
you’ll receive hands-on guidance from a variety of industry-renowned instructors. Humber also offers a course targeted 
to emerging artists looking for help navigating Ontario’s galleries, co-operatives and publicly-funded arts organizations, 
led by a leading Toronto gallerist.  
 
Each short course is three-weeks in length and costs $150.00. All take place on Wednesday evenings from 6:30-9:30 pm 
at the Humber Arts and Media Studios, 300 Birmingham Street (one block north of Lake Shore Blvd at 21st St.):  
 

 March 6, 20 and 27 offerings include: Springboard to Abstraction Drawing, Collage Explorations, and A Flat 
Surface- Dry Materials and Monochromatic Techniques.  

 April 3, 10 and 17 offerings include: Printmaking without a Press, Illustration and Where it Can Take You, and 
Studio Portrait Photography.  

 
The practical courses are led by working professional artists who will spur your creativity and help bring your ideas to 
life. Humber’s short courses are a great opportunity to learn new techniques or to add variety and quality to your 
portfolio.  
To find out more, or to register, please visit:  
http://mediastudies.humber.ca/ce/arts  

Or call 416.675.6622 ext. 4508/ext. 4678 
 

  

http://www.artinitiatives.ca/sunnyside/home.html


Upcoming Road Work and Closures 

A complete list of events and road work is available at http://www.toronto.ca/torontostreets/. In addition, the City 
recently introduced T.O. INview, a map that shows information about planned capital construction work taking place 
across the city. The new site can be accessed at www.toronto.ca/inview 

Toronto Public Health DineSafe 

See the latest inspection results of any City of Toronto dinning establishment online at 
http://www.toronto.ca/health/dinesafe/  

http://www.toronto.ca/health/dinesafe/
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